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EXPANDED METAL ANALYSIS AT EXISTING GROUNDWATER MONITORING 
WELLS AT PACIFIC GAS AND ELECTRIC COMPANY (PG&E), TOPOCK 
COMPRESSOR STATION, NEEDLES, CALIFORNIA (EPA ID NO. CAT080011729) 
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Dear Ms. Meeks, Dear Ms. Meeks, 
  
As a follow up to our meeting on July 10, 2007 and our letter of September 28, 2007 
regarding the modifications to the general groundwater and surface water monitoring 
program (GMP), the Department of Toxic Substances Control (DTSC) has reviewed the 
site wide metals analysis data in groundwater.  Pursuant to Item 3 of the September 28, 
2007 letter, DTSC is requesting PG&E to add the analysis of the full California metal 
suite to several of the existing groundwater monitoring wells for a minimum of four 
quarters.  The additional metals evaluation may help in the understanding of the 
anomalous concentration of some metals found in Monitoring Well 12.   
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Attached is a memorandum from Mr. Christopher Guerre of our Geologic Services Unit 
detailing the rationale for sampling certain wells.  DTSC requests that the results of the 
metals analysis be incorporated, as time allows, in the up coming Volume II RCRA 
Facility Investigation Report, its addendum and in the GMP reports.    
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If you have any questions regarding this letter, please contact me at (714) 484-5439.     
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 

Aaron Yue 
Project Manager 
Geology, Permitting and Corrective Action Branch 
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cc:   PG&E Topock Consultative Workgroup Members – Via e-mail 
 PG&E Topock Geo/Hydro Technical Workgroup Members – Via e-mail 
 Tribal Representatives in PG&E Contact List – Via e-mail 
 






